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Safety improvement work complete on Australia 
Avenue, Underwood Road and Homebush Bay Drive 
on/off ramps  

Community Notification 
December 2024 

 

 
Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug people as the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we 
work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

Transport for NSW has now completed 
safety improvement work on 
Homebush Bay Drive, Australia Avenue 
and Underwood Road at Sydney 
Olympic Park and Homebush.  

The work will improve motorist and pedestrian 
safety and traffic flow at the Homebush Bay 
Drive, Australia Avenue and Underwood Road 
roundabout and at the Homebush Bay Drive 
on/off ramps, especially during peak periods and 
special events. 

This work was completed to support road safety 
and traffic flow at this location, in the short term, 
while the Homebush Bay Drive and Australia 
Avenue intersection upgrade project design is 
being finalised.  

What work have we completed?  
Safety improvement works completed included:  

• installation of advanced warning signage for 
motorists on the Homebush Bay Drive off 
ramps 

• installation of ‘roundabout operating’ signs 
• installation of a pedestrian fence on the 

western corner of the roundabout 
• relocation of the pedestrian crossing on the 

western corner of the roundabout 
approximately two to three metres further 
north. 

 

 

Thank you 

Transport for NSW thanks the community for 
their patience while we completed this important 
safety improvement work. 

Ongoing activities 

You may notice our workers in the area in January 
2025 carrying out minor finishing works to 
restore the footpath.  

This work will be carried out at night and we do 
not expect the community to be impacted.  

Pedestrian access will be maintained under the 
direction of traffic controllers.  

Homebush Bay Drive and Australia 
Avenue intersection upgrade project 

The Homebush Bay Drive and Australia Avenue 
intersection upgrade project is currently in 
design planning.  

We will update the community once further 
information is available on the project and next 
steps. 

For further information about this project, or to 
subscribe to the project email distribution list, 
please contact us via the details overleaf. 
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New advanced warning signs 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact us  

 

Project Infoline 1800 979 577 
(during business hours) 
 

 
 

 

www.transport.nsw.gov.au/privacy-
statement#Your_Privacy 

 
parramatta@transport.nsw.gov.au 

 

nswroads.work/australiaavenue 
 

 

To request project updates via email, or to 
access the most up to date information on 
this project, please scan the QR code 

  

Work 
completed 
on schedule 

2500 
hours of 
work 
completed  

1000m+ cable 
installed, 15m 
cubed of concrete 
and 8m cubed of 
asphalt used 

 

12 advanced 
warning and 
roundabout 
operating 
signs installed  
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